TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER DEVELOPMENT TASK FORCE
March 8, 2018
UNAPPROVED MINUTES

The meeting of the Town of East Hampton’s Water Development Task Force was held at the Colchester / East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority Meeting Room on Thursday, March 8, 2018. 

In Attendance: Mark Barmasse, Tim Csere, Meg Wright and Ted Hintz
Not In Attendance: Alan Hurst and Rowland Rux
Other Attendee(s): Tim Smith: Public Utilities Administrator, 
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes Meeting of January 11, 2018.
Motion made by Mr. Csere to approve minutes. Second by Mrs. Wright. Vote: 3-0. Motion Passed. 1 Abstained
3. Public Comment
No public remarks.
4. Interconnection Study Update, Council presentation & discussion 
The discussion began with Mr. Smith providing an overview of his meeting with the Town Council on February 27th. Council was provided a copy of the Tighe & Bond (T & B) memorandum dated Jan 9, 2018, which provided the requested additional analysis serving the only the highest priority properties. Along with the memorandum he presented the Task Force’s recommendation to readdress the Cobalt Landing Wellfields and/or an interconnection with MDC via Portland. Which the benefit would server a greater amount of people. 
Subsequent to the Town Council meeting the Town Manager Maniscalco and Mr. Smith created a memo based on the information from the T & B study that included a four phased (phase three was not part of the original T & B study) water system project. Copies were distributed and made part of these minutes. 
After a lengthy discussion the task force made the following recommendation. 
Resolution:
The WDTF proposes making a presentation along with a representative from Tighe & Bond to the Town Council with their recommendation of the Interconnection study. The presentation would substantiates the bases for this recommendation and why the WDTF believes that this is the best approach for the town.
Motion made by Ms. Wright, Second by Mr. Csere and unanimously carried
Resolution modified:
The WDTF proposes a workshop to create the presentation that will substantiate their   recommendations prior to meeting with the Town Council. 
Motion made by Mr. Hintz, Second by Mr. Csere and unanimously carried
5. Adjournment:

 Motion made to adjourn by Mr. Hintz, Second by Mr. Csere and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Linda B Connors
Recording Secretary
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